MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL MEETING
April 26, 2011

105 Houchens

Convene – Meeting Convened at 3:00 PM – Dr. Beth Boehm, Interim Dean presiding.

Ex-Officio present:  Dr. Paul DeMarco, Associate Dean SIGS (Bill Pierce, absent)
Members Present:  Susan Olson Allen, Ray Austin, Haribabu Bodduluri, Sherri Brown, Eileen Estes, James Fiet, Travis Gault, Jafar Hadizadeh, Mary Hums, Debra Journet, Mehmed Kantardzic, Karen Kopelson, Bibhuti Sar, David Scott, Joseph Steffen, Gennaro Vito, Kristin Wilson, Judy Wulff, and Pam Yankeelov.
Members Absent: Deborah Armstrong, Jean Christensen, Barbara Clark, Luke Milligan, and John Naber.
Guests: 
Eric Rouchka, Computer Engineering and Computer Science
1. Welcome

Dr. Beth Boehm, Interim Dean SIGS opened the meeting at 3:00 PM of the Graduate Council.    

2. ACTION Item: Consideration of minutes of February 22, 2011
Dr. Boehm asked for approval of the February 22, 2011 meeting minutes.  MOTION by Joe Steffen; seconded by ​​​​​​​​​​​​Haribabu Bodduluri.  APPROVED.

3. ACTION Item: Motion from Academic Affairs for Bioinformatics Proposal
Dr. DeMarco introduced the proposal for a doctoral program in interdisciplinary studies with a concentration in Bioinformatics.  This is a new tract within Interdisciplinary Studies.  Three faculty have proposed this program: Eric Rouchka, Speed School, CECS (present), Nigel Cooper, ASNB, and Ted Kabfliesh from Biochemistry. Dr. DeMarco explained the process for approving/reviewing the proposal. This proposal has been vetted and approved by all the units and has been forwarded for approval by Graduate Council (Academic Affairs).  Dr. DeMarco asked Dr. Rouchka to give brief overview of the proposal. Dr. Rouchka said the proposal involves four different units, and they were careful not to create any new classes but use existing classes.  Students will have core classes they will take to cover three main topic areas, and have enough classes across disciplines for this interdisciplinary degree. Any students that would matriculate through this program would also count towards their respective units/ departments and each area would still get credit for that student.  Dr. Ray Austin brought forward the MOTION and second from the Academic Affairs committee. Dr. Boehm asked for a vote to approve the proposal.  APPROVED.
4. ACTION Item: Approval of Interdisciplinary Degree students graduating in May
(see handout) There are seven total students, three from SIGS (Dr. DeMarco said as a point of clarification, the students from Data Mining and Latin-American and Latin Studies are not actually enrolled in SIGS; but we will go ahead and approve them here).  MOTION by Dr. Joe Steffen, seconded by Pam Yankeelov.  APPROVED.
5. Graduate Student Council Report – Travis Gault

Dr. Boehm asked Travis to give his report.  Travis reported on the recent elections: 

Travis Gault – will continue as President
Brynn Dombroski – Vice President (HSC)

Madhu Patil – Treasurer (HSC)

James Fransen – Travel Administrator (HSC)

Amy Lueck – Information Chair

Travis commented on the handout of the Third Annual Graduate Symposium Winners. He reported that several graduate students received last week at the symposium, among those was Amber Carrier (Travis’ predecessor) the award she received was named in her honor, for being an ally for LGBT services in getting the new TA and all the work she did last year. He said he was very proud to have her recognized.
Dr. Boehm said that SIGS supports these by providing the money for the awards.  She thanked the faculty for those that judged and were involved.

6. PLAN Report – Dr. Beth Boehm gave a summary (“PLAN First Year at a Glance” handout) on the PLAN workshops between March 2010 and April 2011. Full report to DGS’ in March.  The report showed we had 154 workshops in Fall 2010; 215 in Spring (to-date) 2011.  The ones on the Belknap campus were held in the Houchens Building, which makes the workshops a bit more intimate.  Dr. Boehm shared a video excerpt from the GTA Academy (they will be posted on line later). Shyam (Sam) Sharma, SIGS graduate student, has been working with Dr. Boehm on these videos, where he interviewed faculty and students to get feedback regarding the PLAN events.  Workshops seemed to be better attended in the Spring and were offered at different times during the day to accommodate people.  Dr. Boehm accepts suggestions from the council. 

Dr. Boehm mentioned that if a unit has students that are doing something or have a skill that could be beneficial to other students, to let her know.  
7. Report on SIGS Student Funding – Dr. Paul DeMarco
Dr. DeMarco reported on the different awards that SIGS offers and reviewed a summary handout of awards since Fall 2009 and numbers of students, broken down by award type (109 fellowships awarded, which include full stipend and tuition awards, and student insurance).  SIGS has funded a total of 247 students over the past two years.  Dr. DeMarco reported that 16 students have been selected for Fellowship awards this Fall (Ethic Minority award recipients have until April 30 to accept some awards).  Question about tuition awards – matching programs and whether medical students who want to get PhD, are they eligible? They might have funding for research but not tuition.  Yes, the match would cover graduate tuition only, not medical tuition.
Dr. Boehm suggested that the faculty talk about this with their junior or new faculty that these are available about these awards.
8. SIGS Variance Summary (March 2010 – April 2011)
Dr. Boehm (referred to the handout) explained that when SIGS revised their by-laws and divisions of responsibilities, they promised they would report on the variance activity.  Last March we had no way of tracking this—Dr. Bill Pierce instituted a tracking method for this.  This report covers the period from March 2010 – April 2011.  One of the higher variance numbers was for Time Extensions (72); there are not as many now as before.  The other more common variance was for Transfer Credits (43). 
9. Graduate Council input on initiatives for next year – Beth Boehm
Council has done a lot in the last two to three years, the graduate catalog was redone, By-laws were revised, the parental leave policy for students was approved, the PLAN workshops were started, and we awarded a lot of funding.  Dr. Boehm asked what initiatives Council would like to have taken on for next year, or could help with?  She said faculty could send her emails. 
Note – reminder about hooding ceremony…This year’s doctoral hooding ceremony will be Friday, May 13 at the YUM Center.  Dr. Boehm extended an invitation to Council members to attend.  
10. Old Business –  none
11. New Business – Council will meet one more time in this academic year, June 28th.  Committees will meet, if necessary, in May. 
12.  Adjournment – Dr. Boehm called for adjournment.  Dr. Steffen made the MOTION to adjourn. Seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
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